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“est. 1871” 

 

BAPTISM  
 

Scheduled every Sunday at 
1:15pm. Baptism preparation class 

is required. Call 636-240-3721  
ext 235 to register. 

 
CHRISTIAN MARRIAGE 

 

Those preparing for marriage 
should contact the parish office six 
months in advance. One party 
must be a registered member of 
Assumption and living an active, 
practicing Catholic life. Contact 
Angie at the Parish Office, xt 235. 

 
ANOINTING OF THE SICK 

 

Please call the Parish Office 
636-240-3721 

RITE of CHRISTIAN  
INITIATION of ADULTS 

 

(RCIA) Process through which 
adults are initiated into the Cath-
olic Church by Baptism or Pro-
fession of Faith.  For more infor-
mation, call Missy Lowrey 314-
630-3983. 

FUNERALS 
 

Please call the Parish Office 
636-240-3721 

CONFIRMATION 
 

Preparation begins in  
September for all stu-
dents who are entering 
8th grade.  Please con-
tact Ann Marie Quan at  
636-240-1020 for more 
information.   

FIRST COMMUNION 
 

Preparation begins in  
September for all stu-
dents who are entering 
2nd grade.  Please con-
tact Ann Marie Quan at 
636-240-1020.   

 May you find Christ here . . . May you bring Christ to the World.   

 

Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

RITE of CONFESSION 

 

Weekdays 7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Saturdays 4:00 - 4:45pm Church 
Or by appointment 

Sacraments/Other Information 
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403 N. Main St. O’Fallon, 
MO 63366 
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Assumption Staff 
636.240.3721   Ext: 

 

Pastor 
242 Rev. Nick Kastenholz 
nicholaskastenholz@archstl.org 
 

Senior Associate Pastor 
226 Msgr. William Mc Cumber 
wmccumber@archstl.org  
 

Associate Pastor 
239 Rev. Patrick Russell 
patrickprussell@archstl.org 
 

Senior Associate 
Rev Ronald Rubbelke 
 

Deacons 
Dcn. Fred Volansky 
Dcn. Bill Walbridge (Retired) 
Dcn. Richard Tadlock 
   deaconrichard@charter.net 
 
 

Parish Manager 
225 Mark Vogt 
mvogt.abvm@gmail.com  
 
 

Director of Stewardship &   
Liturgy 
247 Jeannette Hamann 
abvmjeannette@yahoo.com 
 
 

Parish Secretary 
221 Peggy Brewer 
Bulletin Announcements: 
peggy.assumption@yahoo.com 
(by Tuesdays at 9:00am) 
 

 

Bookkeeper 
234 Mary Knapp 
 

Director of Religious  
Education and PSR Director 
328 Anne Marie Quan  
636.240.1020  
 

 

Baptism/Wedding Coordinator 
235  Angie Gloriod 
 

Director of Youth Ministry 
243 Becky Whitaker 
becky.assumptionlt@gmail.com 
 

Coordinator of Music Ministry 
240 Mark Sacco 
msacco.assumption@gmail.com 
 

 

Parish Day School/Preschool 
Principal: Dr. Patricia Hensley 
636.240.4474 
 

Child Safety Coordinator  
Lynn Crews  314-578-0741 
lynn.assumption@gmail.com 
 
 
 

Sunday Pre School 
Denise Hoehne 314.954.3192 

 

Parish Council 
abvmparishcouncil@gmail.com 

 

School Board 
abvmschoolboard@gmail.com 

Hello, 
Do you remember the Pharrell Williams song from a few 
years ago titled ‘Happy?’  It is a fairly simple song with 
simple lyrics but with a very happy beat and attitude.  One 
of the best things about the song is if you watch the video 
they pretty much just have many different people dancing around to the music 
being happy.  You can watch the standard version that goes for four minutes, 
or you can watch an extended version that actually has 24 one hour videos of 
different people dancing around to the song.  I have to admit this is one of 
my YouTube favorites that I will go to if I’m seeing too many serious or de-
pressing things. 
Some might say this is just avoiding the situation around me, which it could 
be used in that way if it was out of denial or desperation.  Ideally it is used as a 
conscious choice, not denying the reality that I am living in, but choosing how 
I wish to live it. 
I think this example is worthwhile to consider because too often we can forgo 
control and also responsibility for ourselves by blaming everything on the 
world around us.  I did this... because he did that, I feel this way... because 
they did this, blaming the situation we find ourselves in for everything and 
denying the freedoms God gave us. 
The most important response like this we need to consider is love.   
We know Jesus told us to love God, to love our neighbor, even to love our 
enemy.  That last one can be especially hard, but even the first can be chal-
lenging if we are suffering and going through difficult times. We might be 
questioning how God could let us go through this, doesn’t He love us?   
And yet we know that marriage is a vow to love one another through good 
times and bad, sickness and health.  This love is to be unconditional.  That 
can be very difficult at times, and the choices that are made out of love may 
not even seem to be that way by the other party, such as when someone is ad-
dicted and they could harm themselves or others.  Such choices can be very 
difficult, but that doesn’t mean we can’t make them out of love. 
I used the example of being happy because I think it is a little easier, maybe 
simpler to experience this choice, and also one that might be useful for many 
of us.  We are meant to be a joyful people if we truly believe in God and His 
love for us.  So while we are working on that love for God and everyone else, 
we might just start with intentionally trying to be happy sometimes when that 
might not be our first feeling. 
Peace, 
Fr. Nick 
P.S.  Another song and video that might be a little older but a similar theme is 
Bobby McFerrin’s “Don’t Worry, Be Happy.”  Enjoy. 
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This year, due to Covid-19, this night will take the place of our annual  
Advent By Candlelight.   However, we still have something very special 

planned. Join us from your homes or in church on Sunday, November 29th 
from 7-8:30pm!  

 
 

We will be livestreaming our Advent Evening in church. We will have a talk with reflections and 
music. This year, we will open this evening up to families, small faith groups, anyone who would 
like to attend in person or online. Ladies, we still encourage you to gather your “tables of eight” if 

you are able to in your homes! You can both come to the church for the presentation with your 
group and then head to your host home for refreshments and  

fellowship! Either way, we want you to take advantage of this very special evening as we  
begin to prepare our hearts for the birth of our Savior!   

If you have any questions, please contact Tedra at 636-379- 5958 or tedra.courtis@gmail.com. 

It's that time of year again! The Boy Scout's "Scouting For Food" drive 
will be collected in communities on Saturday, November 21 from 9am-
3pm. This food drive serves countless pantries throughout the entire 

metro area. We need able-bodied people that day to sort canned goods into boxes, then transport filled boxes 
back to the pantry. Our collection site this year will be the upper level of the Knights of Columbus Hall (just 
south of the school parking lot) THANK YOU KNIGHTS! Please park in church parking lot as we'll need 
the upper lot of KC hall to unload. If you have a dolly or two-wheeler, please bring it. This can be a great 
opportunity for service hours, but space is limited so please call Cathy Hackman at 636-699-8942 if you can 
help. Masks are required, we will have hand sanitizer available. 
 

Also, as you have noticed in the bulletin, the St. Vincent DePaul team is preparing its Christmas program to 
help our neighbors in need enjoy a wonderful holiday. Part of that is providing a Christmas meal. To that 
end, we are asking for donations of grocery store gift cards for them to purchase their holiday meat (ham, 
turkey, etc) as our freezer space is too limited to collect these items. You may drop gift card in an envelope 
in the collection basket during Mass or in the metal box on the wall near the church elevators. Gift cards 

are needed by Sunday, Dec 6. Thank you for your overwhelming generosity! It is such a blessing to our neighbors 
this Christmas!! 

 

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

“…living the 
truth in love, 

we should 
grow in every 

way into 
Him…from 
whom the 

whole body, 
held and 

joined      
together by 

every        
supporting      
ligament 

brings about 
the body’s 
growth and 
builds itself 

in love.”  

- Ephesians   
4:15-16 

Parish Office Volunteers Needed!!  Do you have office experience and would like to volunteer at the Assumption 
parish office?  (Even if you do not have office experience, we can teach you!  It’s easy and stress free! We have fun!) 
 

We are in need of someone to answer phone calls, as well as do light office work during regular parish office hours and 
greet those coming to the parish office.  Volunteer hours are varied and flexible.  We have implemented safety measures 
for your peace of mind and are looking for friendly, caring and reliable people who can help us out.  If you would be 
interested, please call Angie at 636-240-3721 ext. 235 for more information.  

Now Hiring: Social Media Position ~  Assumption Parish is seeking a part-time social media employee.  Responsi-
bilities will include monitoring and responding to communications posted in public portals (website, general email, Face-
book, Instagram, etc.), as well as creating social media content and sending e-mail blasts using ‘Constant Contact’.     
Requires strong communication skills, attention to detail, experience with organizational social media and knowledge of 
Catholic teaching and practices.  If you are interested, please send a cover letter and resume to mvogt.abvm@gmail.com. 



November 15, 2020 St. Francis . . . Pillar of Prayer 

Society of St. Vincent De Paul needs your help this Christmas! 
       Neighbors In Need Christmas Day  

 

Our SVDP is again sponsoring a Christmas program for our neighbors in need and our 
homeless clients that will take place on December 12th. We all know that 2020 has been a difficult 
year for everyone.  So, please know that all donations of any kind will be GREATLY APPRECI-
ATED.  If you are not attending Mass in person but would like to help, we can assist you online, by 
phone, or we will pick up any donations as well.  There are several ways that you can help those in 

need! 
 

GIVING TREE GIFTS - Our giving trees will be in the parish center, 
and filled with gift needs, November 21-29.  If you are still feeling a lit-
tle uncomfortable, we will  have a giving tree located outdoors on Nov. 
21st, (only) from 2-4pm. 

 

Our Neighbors In Need lack the necessities that we often take for 
granted.  When they pick up their items from the Adopt-A-Family or Giving Tree, they are 

invited to walk through the hall and choose a gift for themselves and/or one to give.  If we have 
enough donations, they are able to pick up other needed items. Below are some ideas of items to 
help our Neighbors in Need.  

STOCK THE HOUSE ITEMS - New items (unwrapped) such as:  family games,  lamps, 

kitchen or bath towels, blankets or comforters, tool sets, hardware mini kits, hand mixers,  
crockpots, pillows, batteries, sheet sets, inexpensive prepaid phones for homeless, phone cards. 

 

TWEEN GIFT ITEMS (Teen Items) - There is always a large need for: comfy sleep pants, ear 
buds, phone chargers, power banks, sports balls, lotion sets, earphones, gift cards, teen games. 
 

ALSO COLLECTING any new or used wrapping paper and/or wrapping supplies that you would 
like to clear out.  We try to give our families some ‘wrapping supplies’ for their family’s gifts.  
 

PLEASE KNOW…. We do offer ‘no contact’ PICK UP at your home, or you can drop items in the 
SVDP bin in Church.  Whatever you feel comfortable with ...We are happy to assist in any way!  
 

All Christmas Program info, including links, are now on the parish website!   Questions or to set up 
a donation pick up, please contact Tammy Young at 314-603-2395 or styoung6@aol.com.  

 

 
Mass Times/Intentions 
 
 
 
Readings 
 
 
 
Reconciliation 

6:30am Ken Wilmas 
8:00am  John Tucker 
___________________________ 
1st Reading: Rv 1:1-4, 2:1-5 
Gospel: Lk 18:35-43____________  
 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

MONDAY  11.16.20 

6:30am  Helen Copeland 
8:00am  Francis & Alice McHugh 
___________________________ 
 
1st Reading: Rv 3:1-6, 14—22 
Gospel: Lk 19:1-10__________ 

 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

6:30am Bailey Thomas Culver 
8:00am Delores Mayo 
____________________________ 
 
1st Reading: Rv 4:1-11 
Gospel:  Lk 19:11-28___________ 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

WEDNESDAY 11.18.20 

EARLY Bulletin Deadline: 
 

Bulletin for November 29, 
Announcements due by Nov. 18, Wednesday by 9:00am 

Please send bulletin announcements to:   
peggy.assumption@yahoo.com 

“For thus says 
the Lord: When 

you call Me, 
and come and 
pray to Me, I 
will listen to 

you.  When you 
look for Me, 
you will find 

Me.  Yes, when 
you seek Me 
with all your 

heart, I will let 
you find Me…”  

 

Jeremiah 
29:10-13 

Week at a Glance 
TUESDAY  11.17.20 

 

 
 

 
 

Please pray for the repose of the soul of: 
 
 

Henrietta Cole ~ Of Our Parish Family 
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9:00am Sr Rosemary Russell 
CPPS 
5:00pm  James & Catherine Hunn 
 
___________________________ 
 
1st Reading: Rv 11:4-12 
Gospel: Lk 20:27-40___________ 
 
4:00 - 4:45pm Church 
Or by appointment 

8:00 am Darlene Jones 
10:00 am  People of the Parish 
12:00 pm Byrne Heninger 
5:30 pm Pat Westhoff__________ 
1st Reading:  Acts 1:1-11 
2nd Reading: Eph 1:17-23 
Gospel: _       Lk 24:46-53_________ 
4:00-4:30 & 9:00-9:30pm  Chapel 
___________________________ 
RCIA 8:00am Hall C 
1:00 pm New Member Registration 
Hall C 
Life Teen 4:00 Hall C 

6:30am Vocations 
8:00am Peggy Madigan 
___________________________ 
 
1st Reading: Rv 5:1-10 
Gospel: Lk 19:41-44___________ 
 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 
 
 

THURSDAY  11.19.20 

6:30am  June Fierling 
8:00am  The Norbert Bathon  
Family 
____________________________ 
 
1st Reading: Rv 10:8-11 
Gospel: Lk 19:45-48___________ 
 
7:30 - 7:50am Church 
Or by appointment 

FRIDAY  11.20.20 SATURDAY  11.21.20 
 

8:00am People of the Parish 
10:00am  Tom Swoboda 
12:00pm  Andy Thornhill 
5:30pm  Peggy Madigan 
___________________________ 
 
1st Reading: Ez 34:11-12, 15-17 
2nd Reading:  1 Cor 15:20-26 
Gospel:  Mt 25:31-46__________ 
 
By appointment 

SUNDAY  11.22.20 

PREVENT AND PROTECT UPDATE: 
 

As of December 31st, 2020 the old Virtus system used to show Compliance will be eliminated and 
Archdiocese Safe Environment program will be using the Prevent and Protect system only. 
To all those who work or volunteer here at Assumption Parish, you must be registered into this new 
Prevent and Protect system by December 31st in order to still be in Compliance with the Archdiocese.  
This is MANDATORY . You can go to our website; www.assumptionbvm.org, go to Quick Links, 
scroll down to the Safe Environment link, this link will take you to my link where you will find  
directions on how to register.   If you have started this registration but have NOT received your  
CERTIFICATE OF COMPLETION, that means you are not in Compliance with the Archdi-
ocese,  so please go back into your P/P account and double check your requirement checklist to see what needs to be 
completed and submitted. If you have any questions or you are not sure of your status, please contact Lynn Crews at: 
314-578-0741 or lynn.assumption@gmail.com . 

 

PRAYER:  
A heart to 

heart with God 
"Our strength 
comes from 

the Eucharist" 

St. Francis … Pillar of Prayer 

Thanksgiving Day 2020 
 

Let’s begin by celebrating Thanksgiving together! Join us on 
Thursday, November 26, and we will once again have a 
special Eucharistic celebration at 9:00am. It is special in sever-
al ways. First let this day be a reminder that “Eucharist” means 
“thanksgiving”. Taking part in the Eucharist on Thanksgiving 
Day is a beautiful way to begin celebrating this holiday--we 
hope that you will join us.  
 

We also invite you to bring gifts for the poor. This can be 
money or the usual items you bring for the St. Vincent de Paul Society. The St. Vincent DePaul Soci-
ety and Ushers/Greeters will be there to assist you on where to place/drop off your food donation. 
(Safe distancing measures will be in place.) 
 

Finally, you are invited to also bring something that you will be using at your own Thanksgiving 
Dinner or taking to someone else’s. Let it be anything--cooked or uncooked, that you can handle easi-
ly. Again, bring this to your pew with you. During the Intercessions, you will be asked to hold up 
these items to be blessed. After Mass take them home with you to be used for your meal. We hope 
that this will help to make a connection between the Lord’s Table and your own feasting table. In this 
way you are bringing God’s blessing to your own table and might even use this item to focus your 
meal prayer that day.  
 

We do hope that you will join us as one family at Assumption of the Blessed Virgin Mary Parish to 
give Thanks to God for all that He has done for us!  
 

Please Note: There will not be a 6:30 or  8:00am Mass on Thanksgiving Day. 
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     Pumpkin Palooza Party in Grade 4      
Around Halloween, our 4th graders experienced a Pumpkin Palooza Party learn-
ing Math, Science, and other subjects by simply using a pumpkin.   Students worked in groups with 
their pumpkin on several newspaper pages.    
 

They began by measuring the circumference and height of their pumpkin, and also weighing their 
pumpkin.  Once each group had their “answers” the entire class organized the data to determine shortest 
to tallest, using mixed fractions (like 10 and ¾ inches); then organizined circumference measurements. 
The teacher then provided a worksheet and students had a short exercise on adding fractions. 
 

Next, groups worked to dis-
sect their pumpkin in the 
name of learning – yes, it’s a 
mess, but boy, did they have 
fun.  Scooping out the seeds 
(and slime), caused “eek and 
yuk” noises and some laughs 
and smiles as well.   No, they 
didn’t throw those seeds 
away – they were separated 
from the “slime” and sent home to roast.  Before they were taken home, they weighed the contents of 
their pumpkin for comparisons.  It is amazing how little the contents weighed in comparison to the actu-
al pumpkin rind. 
 

From an art perspective, students went to our outdoor classroom and looked at our small pumpkin patch, 
where we had the blossoms ready to burst forth with their pumpkins.  They then drew these plants – us-
ing colored pencils.  Once inside they studied the science of the pumpkin anatomy and learned that a 
pumpkin is a fall fruit! They also learned the pumpkin parts: the top or lid, the bottom called the blos-
som end, the tendril, the male and female flowers, stem, leaves, root, and seed – and could identify them 
in their drawings. 
 

They read about pumpkins in books like, It’s not about you, Mr. Pumpkin! (Soraya Coffelt).   This book 
shares both the religious and historical background of the holiday.  Sharing their stories with one an-

other was humorous and informative. Students were reminded that All Hallows’ Eve is a 
time in the liturgical year dedicated to remembering the dead, includ-
ing saints (hallows), martyrs, and all the faithful departed. 
 

Of course, there were several other activities to finish the Pumpkin Palooza and ulti-
mately, the day is a wonderful success of learn-

ing and fun. 
 

 

 

   From the Principal’s Pen 

FORMATION 
Continuous 
conversion 

of mind and 
heart 

"Following 
Jesus is the 
work of a 
lifetime" 

Beginning to carve out the pumpkins! 

    Graphing Info.           Pumpkin Math 

  Thanks for reading  
   about our school! 
 
 
 

      Pat Hensley 
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Sunday, November 15th: Life Night   ~  Real talk at HQ: Dealing with Change 

All teens are invited to come and see what the Life Teen family is all about in a fun, dynamic night of 
real talk at LT HQ, focusing on dealing with change through the eyes of faith.  Expect fun, tasty 
snacks, community, and an opportunity to grow in relationship with others and with our incredible 
God. We can’t wait to see you there.  

Mass at 5:30 pm ~ Life Night from 6:30-8:15pm ~ We will meet in LT HQ!                                           

Wednesday, November 18 th: Hang Out @ LT HQ!                                                                         
Come and check out the entirely renovated Life Teen Headquarters (formerly known as the West 

House)! Teens, LT HQ is a place for you to come relax and have a snack, do some homework, recon-
nect with friends, core members, and youth ministry staff. LT HQ will be open from 6 – 8pm  

 
 

  SAVE THE DATE ! !   December 4-6                   
Assumption Life Teen Winter Retreat 
 

Teens: you're invited on an incredible weekend with the 
Assumption Life Teen family!  Expect a retreat weekend filled 
with great food, impactful stories, crazy good fun, powerful 
prayer, s'mores, the Sacraments and so much more! 

 

Retreat Cost has been reduced to $75! 
We want to make it as easy as possible for all teens to be part 
of this incredible weekend. Our teens deserve a retreat and our 
parish is willing to make the sacrifice – we believe that Life 
Teen is an investment in the present & future of our Church. If 
cost is a significant barrier for your family, talk to us. We want 
to remove any barriers between our teens and what God 
wants to do with this retreat!  Retreat packets available on 
the website and in the parish office. Scholarships are availa-
ble upon request.      

Due to COVID-19,   
our Life Nights look different than they  
normally would as our highest priority is the  
holiness and health of our teens.  
Here are the measures we are taking:  

 

* All Life Nights are held in 
a socially distant manner. Teens 
may only share a sitting space 
with a sibling or friend they have 
regularly been in contact 
with. Hand sanitizer is always 
available. 
* In the event of rain, we will be in the Hall and spread out in a socially distant manner. 
* All teens must wear a mask any time they are inside a building or if an activity requires 
movement.  
 

Have a question?  Becky Whitaker, Director of Youth Ministry 636-240-3721 ext. 

243 OR becky.assumptionlt@gmail.com   AND   Connect with us on Instagram: 
@assumption_life_teen 

 

Holy Family...Pillar of Formation 

FORMATION 
Continuous 
conversion 

of mind and 
heart 

"Following 
Jesus is the 
work of a 
lifetime" 

  

@assump on_life_teen            
 

Assumption Life Teen    @assumption_LT 

LT  HQ! 



November 15, 2020 

 
 

This Advent, Assumption Parish will be giving out a special gift to help ignite a deeper spiritual journey through 

Advent and Christmas. The bundle includes music by The Vigil Project, reflections by Fr Dave Pivonka TOR, 

and a devotional companion booklet for you and your family or small group.  
 

Every bundle is carefully chosen and thoughtfully presented to be a journey that helps spiritually awaken, en‐

gage, and evangelize our parish community from the front pew to the fringes, especially this year given the 

state of our world and Church with COVID‐19. 
 

We only have 500 copies of this amazing bundle, so please RSVP if you want to take advantage of this 

special gift. Reserve your copy by contacting Ann Knichel at: annknichel@att.net or  

636‐240‐3721 Ext. 333. Bundles will be available to pick up after all Masses the weekend of November 28/29. 

 

It’s simple, powerful, and cancel‐proof, so you can ensure you are well‐served this coming Advent & Christmas 

‐ rain, shine, or pandemic! Make this Advent and Christmas one like never before! 

 

 

All are Welcome, Every TUESDAY!    
 
 

Please come and pray for peace and special intentions. The Rosary and Perpetual Help Devotions;  
Tuesdays at 6:15pm in the Chapel.   
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Envelopes (232) & Checks 
Loose 
Electronic 
Total 

7/1/2020 - 11/1/2020 
 

$                359,184 
$         1,717 
$     196,078 
$             556,979 

“As each one has received a gift, use it to serve one another  
as good stewards of God’s varied grace.”     1Peter 4:10 

Loan Balance as of 8/31/2020: $1,495,819 

We are grateful to you for your presence, your participation, and your financial support of Assumption Parish. 

Our Gifts to God and Parish 

The Bible Teaches It (Mal 3:10-12) 
We Believe It (Acts 4:32-36) 

God Honors It (Gen 14:18-20) 
TITHING 

 

“As each one 
has received 

a gift, use it to 
serve one 
another as 
good stew-

ards of God’s 
varied grace.”   

 
- 1 Peter  

4:10 

 
 

St. Vincent de Paul … Pillar of Service 

November 1, 2020 
 

$         20,837 
$                94 
$          10,087 
$              31,018 

Needed to sustain our mission   $663,000 

Stewardship Renewal 
 
 

What a year this has been! None of us could have imagined 
how 2020 would play out. The global pandemic has affected 
every part of our lives. We quarantined in place, students and 
teachers had to learn how to do distance learning, and you 
watched Mass on your TV, tablet, or computer. Even with all 
of these challenges, our mission to help people find Christ 
here and bring Christ to the world continues – with even 
greater urgency and enthusiasm.  

We strived to meet your spiritual needs and tried to help you 
grow in faith, even though we were apart. What we do know 
is that the Good News of the Gospel cannot be quarantined! 
It must be proclaimed and lived! Our priests have strived to 

learn how to be YouTube priests and offer Masses, reflections and teachings to help all of us grow. 
Our Parish Annual Report gave you a glimpse that our mission continues! Yes, our parish continues 
to grow, even in the midst of Covid-19!  

Thank you for your steadfastness and your dedication in helping us. We have all struggled in these 
times, but we ask you to consider your support to our parish and our mission. How might Jesus be 
inviting you to give more time in prayer, more of yourself in service, and from your bounty – helping 
support the parish with your treasure?  

Finally, this is truly a time for Renewal - for you and your family, and for our whole parish.  Please 
pray with your family and ask God to guide you, and then bring your Commitment Card with you to 
Mass on November 21/22, 2020. 

You can pick up a Stewardship Commitment Form in the back of church this weekend, fill it out 
online through our webpage, or pick one up at the parish office. You will notice that in addition to our 
regular Time, Talent, and Treasure Commitment Form, we ask that you prayerfully consider your 
Prayer Commitment. You will also find a “Stewardship Commitment of Prayer & Faith” forms in 
the back of church for you to read through and pray about.   
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Let’s take a little walk down memory lane with some of our long-time parishioners who have them-
selves, as well as their family history, been with Assumption from either the beginning or for many, 
many years. We presented some questions and here are just some of the answers:  
 
 

What is your fondest memory of Assumption Parish? 
Alice Forbeck, parishioners since 1944 – her fondest memory was her wedding on    

June 23, 1962 
Marge Gentemann – her fondest memory was the picnics 
Susan Printer – her fondest memory was walking up the hill with her Dad to go to    Per-

petual Help devotions  
What is your fondest memory of Assumption school?  

Alice Forbeck – Cheerleading for senior basketball 
Marge Gentemann – Graduation 
Susan Printer – Before I was a student I was “baby Jesus” in a high school Christmas 

program and Betsy Ross in a music festival when I was in 8th grade 
What do you miss about current parish and school that we had in the past parish and school? 

Marge Gentemann – Red votive candle in sanctuary 
Susan Printer – Parish picnic during the summer where Civic Park is now  

Who was your favorite priest, deacon, or nun from the past and why? 
Alice Forbeck – Fr. John Burke, I worked for him as secretary, Sr. Mary Pierre, principal 
Marge Gentemann – Fr. Dierman, he married us 
Susan Printer – Priest-Fr. Dierman, Deacon Tadlock, Sister-Sr. Francella-1st Grade 

How many generations of your family were in Assumption parish and Assumption School? 
Alice Forbeck  – Two generations of parish and school 
Marge Gentemann – Long History. Four Generations on my Dad’s side-my children, 

me, Dad and Grandpa.  Mom’s side-my children, me, my mom (died age 37), her Mom, Mary J. Krekel 
Westhoff.  Built and raised her family in the Krekel house on Main Street  (now the bridal shop) 

Susan Printer – At least 4 generations 
What was the most impactful spiritual moment you experienced in our church or school?  

Marge Gentemann – Our marriage 
Susan Printer – My mother’s funeral 
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For one-on-one grief support, contact Kris 
Bohn at 636.795.2611, and for information 
regarding our grief support series, which is held 
twice per year, contact Lynn Crews at 
294.0821. 
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